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Litchfield, New Hampshire 03052 

 

Approved Public Hearing Minutes for May 23, 2018 
 

In Attendance:  Brian Bourque, Chair  

   Christina Harrison, Vice Chair  

   Elizabeth MacDonald, Board Member  (arrived after public hearing) 

   Robert Meyers, Board Member   

   Tara Hershberger, Board Member 

   Cory Izbicki, Business Administrator 

   Michele E. Flynn, Administrative Assistant 

 
PUBLIC HEARING - APPROPRIATION FOR UNANTICIPATED FUNDS 

 

Public Hearing, RSA 198:20-(b) – Call to Order  6:00 p.m. 

 

RSA 198:20-(b) – Appropriation for Unanticipated Funds Made Available During Year. 

 

Mr. Bourque opened the public hearing at 6:02 p.m. 

 

Business Administrator’s Report 

 

The Business Administrator presented the following grant to the District for acceptance by the Board: 

 

 NH DOE Public Schools Infrastructure Fund Grant in the amount of $70,232 for the purpose of 

constructing a secure vestibule at Griffin Memorial School.   

 

Mr. Izbicki indicated that the amount of the grant represents 80% of the project cost and the remaining 20% of 

the funds will come from the district.  The district will ask the Board to request the money from the Trustee of 

the Trust Funds. 

 

Board Comments 

There were no comments. 

 

Community Comments 

There were no community comments. 

 

Board Action 

Mrs. Harrison made a motion to accept a grant in the amount of $70,232 from the NH DOE Public School 

Infrastructure Fund to be used specifically to construct a secure vestibule at GMS.  Mrs. Hershberger 

seconded.  The motion carried 4-0-0. 

        

Close Public Hearing  
The Public Hearing closed at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Michele E. Flynn 

Administrative Assistant to the School Board 


